GREEN LAKE/DUCK LAKE ASSOCIATION
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
JUNE 8, 2022

President, Ed Dewey, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM at the Interlochen Public Library.

Board Members in Attendance: Ken Chamberlain, Ed Dewey, Rich Garvey, Doug Griese, Marietta Hamady, Sarah Hehir, Kurt Hubschneider, Mark Jackson, Paul Johnson, Claire Stephenson, and Dick Thompson. 

Board Members Absent: Marc Alderman, Emily Anderson, Brian McAllister, and John Thomas.

Guests: Dennis Wiand from Zero Gravity and Ron Reimink from Freshwater Solutions.

Approval of Agenda: The agenda was approved with the addition of one item; Wake Boats. 

The board approved the minutes from May 11, 2022.

Treasurer’s Report: Ed Dewey presented the treasurer’s report in John Thomas’s absence. Green Lake’s current balance is $102,690.24, and Duck Lake’s is $16,067.85. Green Lake currently has 76 members, and Duck Lake has 34. A motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Zero Gravity Presentation: Dennis Wiand and Ron Reimink presented the Green and Duck Lake Shoreline Survey Estimate. In summation, drone technology is used for surveying shorelines to spot invasive species and pollution caused by riparians. The cost for Green Lake’s survey is $5,425.00. Duck Lake’s survey cost is $5,075.00. 

Report Outs: 
 
· The improved website will be ready to roll out by the end of June 2022.
· Ed Dewey and Rich Garvey conducted the Spring testing on Green Lake. The phosphorous rating was .21, conductivity was 325, and the Secchi Disk was 14’. Ed and Rich plan to conduct these tests twice a month.

Old Business:

· Lake levels were set by Judge Powers a few years ago. To change the court-ordered levels, we need to monitor our lake levels and provide relevant data to the court. We’re waiting for quotes for the equipment necessary to accomplish this task.
· Ed Dewey received a call from the Silver Lake Association regarding the impact of Wake Boats on Green/Duck Lakes. Currently, neither lake is experiencing any difficulties with Wake Boats. 
· Claire Stephenson and Marietta Hamady volunteered to create a door hanger to entice new members to the GLADLA.
· Ed Dewy will send invoices by email blast for membership dues.
· The Benzie Conservation District sponsored the June 4 boat wash at the Green Lake boat launch. The DNR allowed the association to put up a “Clean, Drain and Dry” sign at the boat launch. A QR code on the sign would direct people to the GLADLA website.

New Business:

· The board decided to consider Zero Gravity’s Shoreline Survey Proposal and vote on it later. Perhaps PLM could use a drone.
· Ed Dewey will get quotes for the equipment necessary to monitor our lake levels.
· Future boat washes: June 26 at Green Lake Launch. The Interlochen State Park boat wash is scheduled for July 17. 

Open Board Discussion:

· A motion was made to increase membership dues from $16.00 to $25.00. Motion passed unanimously. 

Adjournment:

· A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 PM. 

Minutes Submitted by Marietta Hamady, Secretary

Minutes Approved Ed Dewey, President


